
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
INCORPORATED VILLAGE OF BAYVILLE 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that, the Board of Trustees of the Incorporated Village of 
Bayville will hold a public hearing commencing at 6:40 PM on Monday, August 25, 
2025, on the application of Creekview Aquaculture, LLC for a special permit to maintain 
a place for the storage, rental or sale of boats, boat equipment, fishing equipment and 
similar equipment as permitted by Village Code §80-43 at premises located at 34 
Ludlam Ave., Bayville, NY designated as Section 29, Block G, Lots 454 & 554 on the 
Nassau County Land and Tax Map. 
A copy of the application is available at the Village Hall located at 34 School St., 
Bayville, NY during regular office hours. 
 
All interested will be heard at the aforesaid time and place. 
 
 
 
By Order of the Board of Trustees 
Incorporated Village of Bayville 
 
Maria Alfano-Hardy 
Village Clerk-Treasurer 
 
Dated: August 14, 2025 


